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STATEMENT BY H.E MR. ZAFER ÇAĞLAYAN

15 December 2011, Thursday, 17.55 - CICG
Distinguished Ministers,

Ladies and Gentlemen,

I thank His Excellency Aganga for chairing the Eight Ministerial. I also thank the Swiss Government for facilitating arrangements that enabled this Conference. I thank the WTO Secretariat and Director General Lamy for the perfect organization.
This meeting creates an opportunity for a multilateral dialogue to take stock of progress since we last met and review the state of play in the Doha Development Round. We are expected to chart a road map for our future work. I hope that the outcome of this Meeting would generate the impetus to further our work to the benefit of all.

We are all living through challenging times. Positive signals of economic recovery have been replaced by cautious calls. I am certain that these pressures further increase the importance of the World Trade Organization. It also helped us to achieve the unprecedented global economic growth. Furthermore, WTO has a unique and indispensable place as an insurance policy against protectionism.  
Completing accession packages over the last two years has been another major achievement of the WTO. We are very pleased and heartened by the accession of Russia, Samoa, Vanuatu and Montenegro. We must maintain this momentum for other acceding countries, particularly the LDC’s. 
To fulfill the role of the WTO in the global economy, there is an absolute need to make breakthrough in the Doha Development Round. Doha contains the right agenda and should be completed soon.
Let me assure all WTO members that Turkey remains committed to engage seriously in all efforts to conclude the Doha Development Round. 
The critical question we should ask ourselves is how we would overcome the stalemate in the negotiations. For Turkey, the answer is self-evident: We should re-examine the ways to deliver at least in those areas where there are ample maturation. Trade facilitation and services could be identified as possible areas to focus our future work.
At this point, let me reiterate some principles that are vital for Turkey.
First, it is imperative to ensure that all members remain committed to the principle of “single undertaking”. 

Second, it remains vital to carry this process in a transparent and inclusive way.
Third, all negotiations should be based on the progress achieved so far.
Last, we should not forget that this is a development round. 
I thank you. 
